
   

 

Employee Vaccination FAQs 

Bulletin #110a: COVID-19 Updates  

Jan. 21, 2021 

 

Horizon is working closely with the Government of New Brunswick as part of the 

Provincial Vaccine Task Force to ensure the safe and efficient administration of vaccines 

to New Brunswickers, as quickly as possible.  

 

Many staff members and physicians have questions about the COVID-19 vaccination and 

the immunization clinics.  

 

The Employee vaccination FAQs page on Skyline has been updated with new questions 

and answers to help. We will continue to be open and transparent by updating this page 

as new information becomes available. 

 

 

 

 

https://news.horizonnb.ca/
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